

Thursday, December 4, 2008 8:36 PM



The Kure Beach Stormwater Committee met at town hall on 11/12/2008 at 5:00pm.

Attending were Karen Vatrt, Ted Gragg, Tony Gariby, Eric Vann and Barry Nelder.

Items discussed and acted on were as follows.

- 1. Karen Vatrt requested ideas for the next town Newsletter. Several ideas were discussed.
- 2. Eric Vann advised that Sonny Beeker was again unable to attend the meeting to update the committee on ocean outfalls, permits, and DOT plans on standing water on Ft. Fisher Blvd.
- 3. After a brief discussion on having a booth at the Spring Festival; Karen Vatrt made a motion to participate, motion passed by unanimous vote.
- 4. Tony Gariby is to provide Karen info he has used for school age children on Green Environmental issues.
- 5. Tony Gariby brought up problem with telephone books and other materials are being left on the "door steps" of either vacant or seasonal use houses. The recent winds have spread this all over neighborhoods. Karen is to check on getting letter send to area R/E agents advising them of this problem and requesting they pick these items up from homes for sale or rent.

Meeting was adjourned at 6pm.